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Hello Church Family!

As we enter this month, I'd like to celebrate with you. Of course, we will celebrate our political freedom as
we observe Independence Day; but, I'd like to celebrate a great event that occurred on the First Christian
Church campus last month. In June, FCC Kids (the children’s ministry at FCC) hosted VBS (Vacatlon
Bible School).

During the week, we had nearly 50 children on our campus! While
numbers are not the only indication of success, they do tell us something. Nearly 50 children learned
Bible stories throughout the week. Nearly 50 children memorized Bible verses and songs about
Jesus. Nearly 50 children explored ways to put their faith into action at school and at home.

Just over 40 volunteers participated in VBS. The Body of Christ (see 1 Corinthians 12) was visibly at
work. Volunteers worked behind-the-scenes to prepare VBS crafts and to decorate the building to create an underwater wonderland.
Other volunteers prepared underwater-themed meals, including this favorite dessert: a cup of blue gelatin with a gummy shark inside and
a teddy bear in a life preserver ring on top! Volunteers taught Bible stories in fun, hands-on ways, to make the Bible stories come alive.
Other volunteers reiterated those stories through Crafts, Science, Games, and Missions.

It was a joy to watch volunteers bond as they taught about Noah, Jonah, Peter, Paul, and Jesus. I
observed those who did not even know each other’s names begin to finish each other’s sentences and
become a volunteer team. I observed volunteers get to know unchurched families, holding their babies
and telling about their children’s VBS fun. We even had volunteers, who once attended VBS at FCC as
children, serve in leadership roles.

The VBS theme was Deep Sea Discover: God is With Me Wherever
I Go and had a corresponding Bible verse: God is with, and will watch over, me wherever I go
(Genesis 28:15). Throughout the week, the children were given the opportunity to memorize the
Bible verse and recite it. Once it was recited, the children could earn a prize. Many children recited
Bible verses by memory, including a four-year-old!

Parents reported that their children wanted to come back each night, and that they wanted VBS to continue throughout the summer.
One of our youngest VBS children (age 3) sang the VBS songs, including the corresponding hand motions, as he was tucked into bed at
night. An even younger child (the younger sister of a child who attended VBS) requested the VBS songs at home and sang along,
following her brother’s lead.

One of the best things about VBS is the relationships that are built. As a result, families have visited
church on Sundays, hugs have been received from children who attended VBS, and communication has
continued between VBS families and FCC Kids. We will continue to follow up with families and to
share the love of Jesus with them throughout the summer and beyond.

As its name indicates, Vacation Bible School is during children’s summer vacation from school. The lazy
days of summer are upon us. Summer affords us the chance to slow down, relax, and maybe even take a
vacation. Howevcr, not many of us can afford to take a vacation from work for ten weeks. In the same way, we can’t afford to take ten
weeks off from church during summer vacation. So, join us this month as we enjoy the summer together, right here at First Christian

Church.

For God’s Children,
Elaine Pendergrass
Pastor to Children
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With summer upon us, it is time for The Giving Tree summer
camp. Our June camp was dynamic just like the theme...Dynamic
Dinosaurs! The week was full of many activities including a
dinosaur egg excavation, dino slime, dinosaur skeletons, fossil




